TOWN OF LYNDON

Emergency Selectboard Meeting July 27, 2018 8:30 AM

<u>Selectboard</u> Kermit Fisher, Chair Dan Daley Christian Thompson Press Todd Wellington Public
Justin Smith, Dawn Dwyer, Steve Gray
Brad Gebbie, Larry Willey, Carol Fisher
Warren Wayland

1. Trash Stickers:

After some clarification with legal counsel, it has been determined that since the Earley Rubbish & Recycling trash stickers are numbered, the Town can reimburse the residents the face value of the unused stickers. Brad Gebbie, owner of Lyndonville Hardware, has offered to be the location to redeem the unused stickers. It was determined by the Selectboard that only complete, original condition stickers would be refunded. Therefore, stickers previously affixed to a trash bag or half stickers would not qualify. The dates of redemption will run from Monday, July 30, 2018 through Friday, August 31, 2018. At the end of the redemption period, Mr. Gebbie will deliver the redeemed stickers along with a billing for reimbursement. The Board thanked Mr. Gebbie for his willingness to be involved with the solution.

Motion made by Dan Daley, seconded by Christian Thompson, to allow stickers to be redeemed at Lyndonville Hardware, complete, original stickers, from July 30th through August 31st. Motion carried 3-0.

2. Trash Service:

Motion made by Dan Daley, seconded by Christian Thompson, to allow the citizens of Lyndon to choose the trash service that best fits their individual needs. Motion carried 3-0. A letter will be sent to each resident that receives a sanitation bill that advises of the sticker redemption as well as the options available for trash service. Posters will be designed and posted around Lyndon, as well as notices in the newspaper, on the website (www.lyndonvt.org) and Front Porch Forum.

3. Other Business:

Larry Willey shared with the Board state statutes explaining how host communities are treated in other Waste Management Districts in Vermont.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 AM Minutes taken by Dawn Dwyer Approved by the Selectboard: August 6, 2018